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OUR CHURCH FAMILY MEMBERS AND 

FRIENDS IN OUR THOUGHTS AND  

PRAYERS:  Joan Sherman,  Betty Huch, 

Keith Zimmer, Larry Sullivan, Gertrude Gor-

don, Michael Grady, Lonny Davis, Joyce and 

Earl Schubert, Terry Thuet, Doug Gilham, 

Robert Hennig, Arline and Ralph Ruelweler,  

Dick Cannon,  Jo Ann Sletten, Darren Nel-

son, David Hazel, Jim Heilmann,  Chris 

Clark, Donna Heinemann, Marion Bauer, and 

Jerry Aylesworth.   

Our Church Family  

Christian Sympathy  
 To the family and friends of Glen 

Pearcy, who died May 31st.  A memorial 

service is being planned for July.   

INTRODUCING OUR NEW  

STUDENT PASTOR,  

ANDY WILSON  

My name is 

Andy Wilson 

and I am 

blessed and 

honored to be 

serving as the 

student pastor 

for Hope 

UCC during 

the 2016/17 

academic 

year.  I live in St. Louis County close to 

Maryland Heights and was raised in the St. 

Louis Metro East.  I am currently attending 

Eden Theological Seminary and will be in 

my second year while serving Hope UCC. 

   The call to ministry is my second 

career in life.  For ten years I served as an 

inner city paramedic in East St. Louis and 

New Orleans. When I am not studying, I 

enjoy working out, running, and reading.  

My wife, Kristan (Kris), just graduated with 

her Doctorate of Chiropractic from Logan 

University and is establishing her practice in 

Webster Groves, MO.   

 We have been members of Parkway 

UCC in Town and Country, MO for two 

years.  We have one son, Elijah, who is go-

ing to be starting his senior year of high 

school in the fall.  He enjoys water sports 

and hopes to pursue a Bachelorôs degree in 

computer programing after graduation.  We 

also have two rescue dogs: Bill and Hank.  

Bill is a three year old Chihuahua mix and 

thinks himself the boss of the house. Hank 

is a two year old black Labrador and is the 

newest member of our household.  Our fam-

ily is excited to be a part of the Hope UCC 

faith community over the next year!  

 

 
  

 

 Hope Church Members, Thank you 

to all members that came out to support 

Theresa and me at our trivia night.  Your 

donations and support are truly appreciated.  

Love, Keith and Theresa Zimmer. 

 

 Dear Friends, This is to express our 

appreciation to you for the recent contribu-

tion of $286.00 for our ministry at Isaiah 58 

Ministries.  It will help many individuals 

within our community as we seek to meet 

the needs of families and individuals who 

come to us for help.  . . . . 

 Thank you for your continued sup-

port!!  

Rev. Brenda L. Booth  

Exec. Director  

Isaiah 58 Ministries 

(Read Rev. Boothôs entire letter which is 

posted on the bulletin board)   
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Events and Opportunities  

June 10-12 Terre-du-Lac Janet & Mel Bagley 

July (Week of the 18th) Bissingers Chocolate Tour Carol & Ron Zimmer 

August (TBD) Miniature Museum Lynn & Norm Bodicky 

September (TBD) Symphony in the Park Janet Bagley &  

Carol Zimmer 

September/October Crystal Bridge Art Museum, 

Bentonville, Arkansas and oth-

er area attractions. 

Stevie & Herm Buergler 

October/November Quick Meal/Magic Chef  

Mansion 

Carol & Ron Zimmer 

October/November Terre-du-Lac Janet & Mel Bagley 

HOPEMATE’S PLANNING PROGRAM 2016 
 

The following program schedule was developed at the January planning meeting.  All activities 

are subject to changes due to developments and external forces during the course of the year. 

         Enjoy Knitting?  Crocheting?  Or Want to Learn? 

We have officially started a new ministry here at Hope:     

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

 
 Hereôs some background on this world-wide ministry:   Compassion and the love of 

knitting/crocheting have been combined into a prayerful ministry and spiritual practice 

which reaches out to those in need of comfort and solace, as well as in celebration and joy. 

Many blessings are prayed into every stitch. 

    The shawl maker begins with prayers and blessings for the recipient. The intentions are 

continued throughout the creation of the shawl. Upon completion, a final blessing is offered 

before the shawl is sent on its way. (from website: www.shawlministry.com)  

 

 Join a fellow group of knitters and crocheters, from our church as well as members of 

Kirkwood UCC, to create shawls in this spiritual, loving way for homebound members, 

members and friends coping with illness or grief, and broadening our outreach from that 

starting point. Our next meeting will be at Kirkwood UCC on June 12th at 12 noon.  Our 

July gathering will be July 17th back here at Hope. No experience necessaryðwe can 

teach you! If interested, please contact Pastor Sarah 

http://www.shawlministry.com
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Events and Opportunities  

Shalom for the 

World  

Peacemaking is a central 

concern of the church 

and the world today!  

Join us for our next monthly Faith For-

mation series as we explore the biblical 

concepts of Shalom and how these per-

spectives can influence our discipleship 

in todayõs world. Our next session is 

June 28th , at 7pm in the Chapel Nar-

thex.  Questions? See Pastor Sarah  

Book Discussion Group  
     Lunch and Literature 

Gathering      
 

     Join fellow readers in dis-

cussing a favorite book! Our next 

meeting will be July 24, 2016 from 

11:45am until 1:00pm, as we discuss 

River of Doubt: Theodore Roose-

velt's Darkest Journey , by Candice 

Millard.  We will also be choosing our 

books for the next year! Participants 

are welcome to bring a sack lunch.  

All are welcome!  Questions?  See 

Pastor Sarah  

 ñAnswerò ð 
 

Enough hats to open a millinery store, at least 3 

travel cups, t-shirt, blanket, umbrella, watch, jew-

elry, car keys (2 sets), Bunny Blue book and sunglasses!   

 

It is up to you, what is the ñquestionò?    Once you get the ñquestionò stop by and 

pick up your prizes! 

SPECIAL INVITATION TO ALL CONGREGATION 
 

 

 

 

 

 Carole Weis would like to invite all to a free  art reception including food and wine, on 

July 15, 2016 on  Friday,  5 to 9 pm at the Green Door Gallery on 21 North Gore in Webster 

Groves, MO.  This will include a number of Carole's new paintings including butterflies, fish, 

birds and musicians, flowers, and more!    The paintings will also be on display through the 

end of August.    Other artists will also have things on display.  Hope you can attend! 
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Events and Opportunities  

Our own summer blockbuster! 

Three Churches  

Gethsemane Lutheran, St. Markôs Episcopal,  Hope UCC 
 

Two Dates 

July 7th at 7pm at St. Markôs (with dessert!) 

August 21st at 12:30 at Hope UCC (with potluck salad lunch!) 
 

One Book   

Healing the Heart of Democracy: 

The Courage to Create a Politics Worthy of the Human Spirit,  

by Parker Palmer 
 

    Itôs a looooooooong election season. No matter which candidate or party you support, many 

lament the divisiveness and mean-spiritedness of the long primary and election season. We 

long for ways to seek the common good and bridge our divides. 
 

      Quaker author and teacher Parker Palmer writes to encourage people of faith to carry 

out the vocation of their civic life. In the book, he explores five ñhabits of the heartò that can 

be developed in everyday settings.   
 

Ý An understanding that we are all in this together.   

Ý An appreciation of the value of ñothernessò  

Ý An ability to hold tension in life-giving ways  

Ý A sense of personal voice and agency  

Ý A capacity to build community  

  

 At our first gathering, we will discuss Chapters 1-4, and then look at chapters 5-8 at 

our second gathering.  If interested in participating, please contact Pastor Sarah by June 30th, 

so we know an approximate number for planning purposes. 

      

 Additionally, look for details (coming soon)  of a discount if you purchase this 

book at Left Bank Books in the Central West End!!!!   Details to follow soon!!  

NOTHING QUITE AS SPECIAL AS BIRTHDAY CAKE!   
 

 Starting on June 26th, we will begin a practice of recognizing 

the birthdays celebrated in each month with names highlighted during 

the service and birthday cake after the services.  So, if you are having a 

birthday in June invite friends and members of your family to celebrate 

your birthday with your Hope Family after the services and enjoy some 

cake.   
 

 We will have birthday Sunday on the  4th Sunday of the month 

during the summer to see if we like it and want to continue it in a more permanent way.   

http://www.couragerenewal.org/democracyguide
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Events and Opportunities  

       “WHITE PRIVILEGE—LET’S TALK” 

 

 The above is the title of an adult education curriculum that will be available from the 

UCC later this summer.  In preparation, the UCC is offering 5 free webinars in June, in part-

nership with the Center for Progressive Renewal. 

 

 "ñAs an extension of our ongoing commitment to Sacred Conversations on race, it is 

time that this still largely white denomination wrestle with its investment in whiteness, and 

learn all it can about the manifestations and impact of White Privilege," said the Rev. John 

Dorhauer, UCC general minister and president. "ñThis Curriculum, written by five gifted au-

thors with decades of experience teaching about race and privilege, is presented to enable 

such dialogue to take place at every level of the Church." 

 

 The UCC white privilege curriculum is divided into four key focus areas, each one 

introducing a different aspect of the dynamic of white privilege: telling the story of your spir-

itual journey through the lens of race; looking at the dynamic of a culture in which whiteness 

is the established norm; learning how America attaches a cash value to whiteness; and invit-

ing the participants to commit to becoming an ally in the pursuit of racial equity.  
 

¶ Monday, June 20: The Big Picture ï John Dorhauer 

¶ Tuesday, June 21: Spiritual Autobiography through the Lens of Race ï John Paddock 

¶ Wednesday, June 22: Whiteness as the Norm ï Da Vita D. McAllister 

¶ Thursday, June 23: Whiteness as Cash Value ï Traci Blackmon 

¶ Friday, June 24: On Being an Ally ï Stephen Ray 
 

 All five webinars are free, scheduled at 1pm ET, and can be accessed live or recorded 

on the Center for Progressive Renewal's website.   www.progressiverenewal.com 

 

 Everyone at Hope UCC is encouraged to watch these webinars!  If you do not have 

internet access, or simple would like to watch as a group, Pastor Sarah invites anyone to 

join her at church for the Monday (June 20th) and/or Tuesday (June 21st) webinars.  
Please arrive by 11:45am, and contact church office by June 15th, in order for us to see how 

best to set up.  

          Hope UCCôs Got Talent!  Share your God-given talents with us in 

celebration and fun! 

Hope UCC Talent Show on Saturday, October 8, 2016  

6pm dinner/7pm show 
Sign-up by August 7th  

(sign-up sheet will be posted in hallway, or contact the church office) 

Each act limited to five minutes 

All ages! All talents---from magic to music, dance to drama! 

In addition to acts, artists are invited to submit one art piece to be included in a group 

display in the Fellowship Hall 

http://progressiverenewal.org/shop/webinars/white-privilege-lets-talk/
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Y outh H appenings  

 

VBS 2016 at Hope UCC 

July 11 - 15, 2016 

9am - 12pm 

Register now for age 3 - 5th grade!  

$45 per child with a maximum of $70 per family  

 

Calling all Volunteers!  

VBS is rapidly approaching and we are still looking for teacherõs assistants and 

group leaders to help lead this summer.  Sign up now to volunteer and be a part of 

this wonderful week!  All volunteers will receive a surf shack t -shirt!  Weõre going 

to have a blast!   I request that you use the online registration form so that I 

know what size shirt you will need and your areas of interest.  Thanks so much!   
 

Donations Needed!  

If you have any beach themed decorations (hawaiian shirts, surfboards, sand 

toys, beach balls, towels, tiki torches, etc.) that we could borrow please contact 

Sara Karcher!  I promise to return the items when we are finished with them.  In 

addition, the ever popular donation board will be making itõs appearance in the 

next few weeks! Please grab an item or two, or ten to bring in.  If you would like a 

friendly reminder please leave your name and number/email on the tear away strip 

and I will be happy to do so the week before. As usual a bucket for donations is 

available.  Thank you in advance for your generosity!  

 

For more information contact Sara Karcher at yellowrose12346@gmail.com or vis-

it hopeuccstl.org and click on the Christen Ed tab!  

mailto:yellowrose12346@gmail.com
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Y outh H appenings  

 

HopeMark Preschool has been educating the children of the St. Louis Hill com-

munity for over 40 years and is located right here at Hope UCC!  HopeMark was 

established in 1971 as a neighborhood outreach collaboration between Hope UCC 

and St. Markôs Episcopalian churches.  Hence our name, HopeMark!   

We would like to invite your child ages 3 ï entering Kindergarten to attend our 

Summer Camp; 

 

Sun and Sand!                                                                      

June 13 - 17 from 9AM until 12PM.  

                                                           
  Cost of the camp is $100 and includes a t-shirt and daily snack! 

Summer camp registration forms are available in the office hallway!  If you have 

any questions about summer camp or any of our programs, contact Jeanne Ryan at 

314-832-8115, email hopemark@att.net, or visit our website, www.hopemark.org. 

mailto:hopemark@att.net
http://www.hopemark.org
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Recognition  

Hope United Church of Christ recognizes the following from our 

Church Family who are graduating this year!  We join with all  

wishing you well and future success  

Zoe Aughinbaugh graduated with honors from Indiana University with a 

double major in Telecommunications and Sociology, and two minors in Spanish and Business. 
 

Max Buck graduated Magna Cum Laude from the Academy of Advanced Studies at Bishop 

DuBourg High School. He will be attending Lindenwood University where he will major in 

Athletic Training.  (Check with his very proud grandfather, Ron Zimmer, for Maxôs list of 

scholarships).  
 

Matthew Campbell graduated from Webster Groves High, Class of 2016, and will focus on 

Criminal Justice at Missouri State University, Springfield in the fall.  
 

Kyle Kauffman, grandson of Terry Thuet, will be attending high school at Metro Robotics 

and Engineering Academy in Columbus, Ohio.  
 

Jake Lepak graduated from high school and will be attending Macalester College with a math 

major and will continue cross country and track activities.   
 

Lizzie McCarthy graduated from high school and will attend Xavier University with an Eng-

lish major and  will study abroad and participate in service clubs and intramurals.   
 

Matthew Mikusch, grandson of Mary Ann and Charlie Mikusch, graduated from Hillsboro 

High School and will attend Missouri State University in Springfield.  
 

Brittany Neal,  granddaughter of Lydia Lewis, graduated (cum laude, by the way) from 

Chamberlain College of Nursing on 26 February.  She passed her boards in March and is now 

an RN working at St. Joseph West.    
 

Ali Noud, niece of Ed Noud, graduated from Edwardsville High School.    
 

Brett Daniel Paglusch graduated from Affton High School.  Brett will attend Westminster 

College in Fulton, MO.   Brett received the Presidents  Academic Scholarship and will play 

football for the BLUEJAYS!   

Brittany Danielle Paglusch graduated from Westminster College with honors receiving de-

gree in Elementary Education -Summa cum laude (4.0 GPA all four years). Brittany is follow-

ing her dreams and moving out West.  Brittany will teach 5th grade in Brush, Colorado.  

  

Megan Richmann graduated from Parkway Central Middle School and will join Dad, Katie, 

and Coach Mom at Parkway North High School in the Fall.  
 

Morgan Van Nest  graduates from Lindbergh and will be attending SUNY-Purchase in White 

Plains, New York.  She is planning to major in dance performance and minor in biology. 
 

Paige  Van Nest graduates from Lindbergh and will be attending Webster University.  She is 

planning to major in dance performance and minor in math. 
 

Gunner Williams, grandson of Terry Thuet, will be attending Oakville Senior High School in 

St. Louis, MO  
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Ministry Updates  

  

Is ‘Progressive Evangelism’ an Oxymoron? 
by Tom Mennerick 

 

 An óoxymoronô is when two opposite-meaning words are used 

together.  An example would be describing something as seriously 

funny.  So, is progressive evangelism an oxymoron?  I guess it de-

pends on your definition of ñevangelism,ò a word which in its Greek 

roots means ñgood news.ò 
 

 For some Christians, the ñgood newsò is that there is a Biblical-

ly-prescribed salvation from sin or escape from hell.  And it is availa-

ble for those who choose to request it and accept it (by way of Jesus).  This understanding of 

the ñgood newsò is typically associated with more conservative Christians.  So then what is the 

ñgood newsò for Christians whose faith is experienced through a broader understanding of the 

gospel, or who do not identify with the heaven or hell dichotomy?   

 

 I found one answer to that question in an essay written by theologian, minister, and au-

thor Bruce Epperly, an ordained minister with standing in the United Church of Christ and 

Christian Church (Disciples of Christ).  Epperly writes to ñprogressive Christiansò who do not 

necessarily have evangelistic motivations related to ñsavingò others: 
 

We arenôt interested in ñconversionò for conversionôs sake, and we donôt see  

our ñsalvationò as saving people from the flames of hell, butéI believe that  

spirit-centered progressive Christians have good news to share, and a good 

reason to share it! We have a lively, global and inclusive theology, and an  

affirmation of Godôs world in all its diversity. We have an alternative message  

to share ï one that encourages questioning, justice-seeking, and hospitality  

to all of Godôs children. 
 

 Many (but certainly not all) Hope members and friends consider themselves 

ñprogressive Christiansò who are on a spiritual journey, informed by a living Bible and blessed 

by a still-speaking God.  Epperly speaks to directly to those Christians: 
 

We progressives should not let our negative associations about evangelism pre-

vent us from sharing our good news. Faith lives by what we affirm theologically, 

not by what we deny theologicallyéWe need to tell our story passionately, hum-

bly, and with confidence ï a story that will provide meaning for persons in this 

world and this lifetime, and, I personally believe, in terms of life beyond the 

grave. Indeed, our story is rooted in the gospel and deserves the same media and 

public attention as more conservative faith stories. 
 

 It is so important for us to share our good news--because there are people in St. Louis 

who are longing for a progressive and loving faith community.  They could really benefit from 

a connection with the God of love and grace.  When you share Hope UCC, you make it easier 

for those people to find us. 

 

Evangelism and 

Communications 

Ministry 
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Ministry Updates  

TREASURER’S UPDATE 

 
April Giving/Expenditure Information 

  April Actual  April Budget  YTD actual  YTD budget 
Income $20.084.12  $23,066.00  $94,962.50  $92,264.00 

Expense $18,198.81  $22,200.00  $86,290.16  $92,198.00 

 

 Thank you for your faithful stewardship to Hope UCC!  In the month of April, your 

gifts enabled ministry to happen in amazing ways, including weekly worship to nurture our 

spirits, an Exploring Membership Class to share the good news of our congregation to visitors, 

the starting of our Prayer Shawl Ministry with Kirkwood UCC, and visits to our homebound 

members, among much, much more!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 A dozen members of  Hope congregation joined three representative of the Trans-

parent Organization for an open, candid, and most informative discussion on Sunday, June 

5th.     This organization is dedicated to providing compassionate support to parents and 

caregivers of transgender and gender independent children of any age. 
 

 More information including counseling and health professionals can be found at 

www.transparentstl.org.  
 

 Thanks to Judy Owens for coordinating this effort, Gary Bogener for the snacks and  

Josh Gibson for opening the discussion with scripture.   

http://www.transparentstl.org/
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Ministry Updates  

SUMMER FOOD GIVING 
            In our church's continuing effort to battle poverty, the Outreach Ministry would like to 

invite the entire congregation to participate in our summer giving project.  We will collect and 

give food to The St. Louis Area Foodbank which will then distribute the food to food banks in 

St. Louis City and 26 area counties, including St. Louis County.  

 

          We kicked off the mission on May 29, 2016. This project will culminate on September 

4th, 2016.           

     

 Each Sunday between Memorial Day and Labor Day nonperishable items can be donat-

ed.  Please bring items to church each Sunday and place them in the big red barrels located in 

the narthex, the chapel and the sanctuary. Hope collected approximately 950 pounds of food in 

2015. Our goal for 2016 is to beat last year's record.  We hope to help more families this year. 

Our goal is to donate 1,000 pounds of nonperishable food and other items!! Thank you for 

your support of Hope's church-wide ministry.  As well, the fourth Sunday of each month will 

be designated for a toiletries collection for Isaiah 58.   

 The Outreach Ministry  

CHURCH WORLD SERVICE- BLANKET SUNDAY 
 Need to give a gift to the dad who has everything?  Is grandpa getting more difficult to 

buy for? 

Just want to give something to an uncle who has always been there for you?   Or do you just 

want to lend a helping hand to someone in need? 

 On Sunday June 12  & 19, envelopes will be available for Church World Service 

Blankets. Your donation to CWS is a win-winééyou can give a Fatherôs Day gift and help 

people desperately in need of blankets in times of crisis.  The power of Hopeôs offering can pro-

vide the following: 
 

ß $50 can provide five warm blankets for a family left homeless by a tornado, flood, or anoth-

er disaster. 

ß $110 can provide an emergency food package for a family of five for one month. 

ß $200 can provide 20 mosquito nets to help keep families safe from the bite of mosquitos and 

the illnesses they bring. 

ß $1,000 can equip a village with a pump and provide hygiene training. 

 Together our donations can help purchase these services for folks who are in need, so 

every dollar is important! Last year Hope members gave over $800 to CWS. Please give gener-

ously again in 2016. Special offering envelopes and gift cards will be available on June 12 and 

19. Thank you!                                                                                                 Outreach Ministry 
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JULY 2016  

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

     1 2 

3 
8:15 & 10:30 a.m. 

Worship Services 

with Sacrament of 

Communion  
 

Baptism of Karcher 

twins at 10:30 ser-

vices 

4 
 
Church  

office closed 

for July 4th  

Holiday  

5 6 
7:40 a.m.  
Epiphany 

UCC Break-

fast Ministry  
9:00 a.m.   

Quilters  

7:00 p.m. Al

-Anon  

7 
Articles due 

to office for 

June Hope 

Builder  

8 9 

10 
8:15 & 10:30 a.m. 

Worship Services  

 

11 12 13 
9:00 a.m.   

Quilters  

7:00 p.m. Al

-Anon  

 

14 
7:00 p.m. 

Ministry 

Leadership 

Meetings   

15 
Art Recep-

tion (see 

page 4) 

16 

17 
8:15 & 10:30 a.m. 

Worship Services  

12 noon Prayer 

Shawl Ministry at 

Hope  (see page 3) 

18 19 20 
9:00 a.m.   

Quilters  

7:00 p.m. Al

-Anon  

21 
7:00 p.m. 

Church 

Council 

Meeting   

22 23 

24 
8:15 a.m. Taiz® 

Worship Service 

10:30 a.m. Worship 

Service  

Hope Birthday 

Sunday after both 

services  

11:45 a.m.  Book 

Discussion  (see 

page 4) 

25 26 
7:00 p.m. 

Shalom Se-

ries with 

Pastor Sarah 

McCann in 

Friendly 

Room  

27 
9:00 a.m.   

Quilters  

7:00 p.m. Al

-Anon  

28 29 30 

31 
8:15 & 10:30 a.m. 

Worship Services  

12 noon Chapel 

Renovation Meet-

ing  

      

Vacation Bible School  
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Special Announcements  

 We (Hope UCC) is 

in need of a new 

wheelchair for occa-

sional use by guests 

here in our facility.   

If anyone has a 

lightweight, gently used wheelchair 

in good working condition, please 

contact the church office. 

 

Addition to New Communications 

Directory  
 The telephone number for Joyce 

Edinger was not included.  We are sorry for 

this omission.  Her telephone number is  314-

352-0216. 

 

News of the Neighborhood  
The talented Our Lady of Sorrows theater 

group will present its cabaret style musi-

cal, Reviving Broadway.  Come join 

us Thursday June 23, Friday June 

24 and Saturday June 25 at 7:30 p.m. ï 

or on Sunday afternoon June 26 at 2:00 

p.m.  Refreshments will be available before 

the show begins and again at intermission. 

You can call to place reservations at 314-

481-6242 or via email at thebrole-

mans@yahoo.com    After June 20, plan on 

getting your tickets at the door. 

 

Check out Lanai Coffee in Francis Park 

for details of their movie night on Satur-

day, June 18th.   Web site is: 

www.lanaicoffeestl.com 

 

Birthdays  
 
 

1  Zoe Aughinbaugh, Sara Karcher,   

 Ronald Zimmer  

2  Maeve Armstrong  

4  Laura Zimmer  

11 Daniel Casey 

12  Scott Van Nest, Martha Whitacre  

14  Sarah McCann, Aubrey Mees  

15  Ruby Dooley, Joyce Edinger  

16  Christopher Campbell, Betty Huch  

17  Melanie Flamm  

18  Ian McCann  

19 Adeline Emerson  

20  Becky Buelow, Barbara Ludwig  

24  Joyce DeClue 

25  Juanita Diesel 

26  Jennifer Conrad  

27  Jeanne Ryan  

28  Clara Barbier  

29  Judy Huff 

30  Jackson Buelow  

31  Jessi Cook  

 

 

 

 

15  Sara & Ken Costello  

16  John & Carol Weis    

18  Pete & Carole Weis  

18  Clinton & Shannon Rice  

21  Ken & Joyce DeNeal  

24  Shawn & Jeanne Ryan  

Anniversaries  

mailto:thebrolemans@yahoo.com
mailto:thebrolemans@yahoo.com
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Hope United Church of Christ  
6273 Eichelberger Street at Tamm 
Ave  St. Louis, MO  63109  
Phone 314-353-2288   

Web site:  www.hopeuccstl.org 

Council, Staff and Lay Leadership  

2016 Church Council  
Ministry Liaisons  

Ministry and Lay Leaders for 2016 

Ron Zimmer  Building and Property  

Erik Hazel  Evangelism and Communications 

Alice Galt  Finance and Insurance  

Carol Zimmer  Hospitality  

P. J. Wentzien  Pastoral and Staff Relations  

Susie Richmann  Special Events  

Dave Kreighbaum Stewardship  

 Worship and Liturgical Arts  

Katie Zimmer  Youth and Childrenôs Ministries  

Clint McCann  Outreach Ministry  

Andy Karcher  President  

Erik Hazel  Vice President, Liaison to 

Building and Property Ministry  

Jennifer Taylor  Secretary, Liaison to  

Stewardship Ministry  

Susan Meyer Assistant Secretary, Liaison to 

Pastor and Staff Relations Min-

istry  

Alice Galt  Treasurer, Liaison to Finance 

and Insurance Ministry  

Robbie Van Nest  Assistant Treasurer, Liaison to 

Hospitality Ministry  

Tiffany Beardslee  Liaison to Special Events  

Ministry  

Amy Kavanaugh  Liaison to Evangelism &  

Communications Ministry 

Dave Kreighbaum  Liaison to Worship and  

Liturgical Arts Ministry  

Bethel Hale  

 

 

Susan Rainer  

 

Dan Emerson  

Liaison to Youth and Chil-

drenôs Ministries Ministry  

 

Liaison to Outreach Ministry 

 

Liaison to Building and Proper-

ty Ministry   

 
Church Staff 

Rev. Dr. Sarah Fredriksen McCann  Pastor  smccann@hopeuccstl.org  

Joyce DeNeal  Office Administrator  jdeneal@hopeuccstl.org   

Jill Stoll Office Assistant  jstoll@hopeuccstl.org 

Josh Gibson  Pastoral Care Minister hopeuccjosh@gmail.com 

Jim Threlkeld Director of Music  threlkeldjames@hotmail.com 

Susie Richmann  Director of Childrenôs Music   

Katie Mulhall  Coordinator of Youth and Childrenôs  
Ministries  

kmulhall@hopeuccstl.org 

Ethan Hale  Weekday Building Care  gorillaguy8@hotmail.com 

Lamont Burns Part-time Custodial Services   

Gina Gladden  Bookkeeping Services  bkkpr@hopeuccstl.org 



16 

 

June 2016 
Hope United Church of Christ Statement of Welcome and Mission  

 
No matter where you are on life³s journey, you are invited to enter 

the big red doors of Hope United Church of Christ.  We are an open and affirming  

congregation.  We believe that every person is a child of God  

and all are welcome, regardless of race, economic background, 

marital status, gender or sexual orientation, age,  

physical or mental ability, nationality or faith history. 

It is our mission, inspired by God³s Holy Spirit, to engage persons in living out the  

gospel of Jesus Christ. 

Please come, for all things are ready. 

 

Adopted by Hope UCC Congregation August 29, 2010 

 

Hope United Church of Christ  

6273 Eichelberger at Tamm  

St. Louis, MO  63109  

314-353-2288  

 

 


